Tom Karier Chair Washington

Frank L. Cassidy Jr. "Larry" Washington

Jim Kempton Idaho

W. Bill Booth Idaho



Joan M. Dukes Vice-Chair Oregon

Melinda S. Eden Oregon

Bruce A. Measure Montana

Rhonda Whiting Montana

June 28, 2007

MEMORANDUM

TO: Council Members

FROM: Patty O'Toole

SUBJECT: Briefing on in-lieu fish and wildlife provision

Greg Delwiche, of the Bonneville Power Administration has asked for an opportunity to talk with the Council at the July meeting regarding Bonneville's in-lieu policy. In their FY 2007-2009 funding decision Bonneville committed to initiating a collaborative dialogue with the Council and others to discuss ways to resolve in-lieu issues. Greg will briefly discuss this topic and their plans for moving forward on regional discussions. Attached is an updated version of the Bonneville in-lieu ratings guidance document, along with some policy questions to get the discussions started. Greg is not looking for immediate feedback at the July Council meeting; there will be opportunities for feedback over the next several months.

w:\po\ww\2007\council memos\bpa briefing in lieu provision.doc

503-222-5161 800-452-5161 Fax: 503-820-2370